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Bench Request No. 12: Does RCW 80.80 and WAC 480-100-405 and -415 apply to the Lancaster Power Purchase Agreement (PPA)? Why or why not? 

At hearing on Friday, October 9, 2009, Mr. Kelly O. Norwood indicated that the Company was requesting a determination in this proceeding regarding whether the Lancaster PPA complies with the requirements of RCW 80.80 and WAC 480-100.
SUPPLEMENTAL RESPONSE:  In Reply to Staff’s Response to Bench Request No. 12
Pursuant to WAC 480-07-405(6)(c), Avista wishes to respond to Staff’s Response to Bench Request No. 12.

On October 14, 2009, Avista responded to Bench Request No. 12 by acknowledging that the provisions of RCW 80.80 and WAC 480-100-405 and -415 apply to the Lancaster Power Purchase Agreement (PPA).  On the same day, Staff filed its response to this Bench Request questioning the application of these provisions of the statute and regulations to this PPA.  Avista nevertheless believes it is important for the Commission to make this determination of compliance with the greenhouse gas emissions performance standard at this time and as part of its final deliberations in this docket.  As demonstrated in Avista’s original response to Bench Request No. 12, the Lancaster PPA easily satisfies the threshold emissions standard of 1,100 pounds per MWh (the Lancaster resource emissions are at 810 pounds per MWh based on the 2006 actual heat rate of 6,925 btu/kWh), and this is based on evidence already in the record.  The Commission can, therefore, easily make that determination based in the record at this time.

This determination would moot any issue as to when the utility, itself, entered into a “long-term financial commitment,” for purposes of the statute.  It would not be the most efficient use of Commission resources to require Avista to subsequently make a separate application for a determination of compliance under WAC 480-100-415, after any Order in this rate case approving the Lancaster PPA in December of 2009, and have that application acted upon by the Commission prior to the January 1, 2010 effective date of any Lancaster PPA transfer to the utility.  Indeed, it may not even be possible for the Commission to act this quickly with respect to any such application.
In summary, the more sensible approach is to take this matter up now in the context of the pending GRC, and for the Commission to make the determination of compliance based on the record already compiled.
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